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To Our Valued Customers and Partners,

I hope this message finds you well. I wanted to share some important news regarding our
company’s future. Dr. J.H. Young, Ph.D., was instrumental in establishing our family firm with
his sons following World War II. Now, as the third generation, I have made the decision to
retire, and am pleased to announce that effective April 9th the legacy of our Stronghold Wax
product line will live on through Aremco Products Inc., based in Valley Cottage, New York.

Aremco, also a family-owned and operated firm since 1965, specializes in high temperature
adhesives, coatings, potting compounds, and technical ceramics. We have enjoyed a
longstanding partnership with Aremco since the 1970s. Effective immediately, operations in
Rochester will cease, and Aremco will take over the production of Stronghold waxes. Rest
assured, we will be actively involved in facilitating a smooth transition and ensuring successful
manufacturing in Valley Cottage, NY.

During this transition, all inquiries, and communications to the strongholdwax.com website,
email and phone will continue to be responded to promptly. Any new purchase orders
received after the transfer of assets will be fulfilled by Aremco.

While we anticipate a period of transition and adjustment, I am confident that this move will
lead to improvements in customer service and quality control. Aremco remains committed to
providing the highest level of service to Stronghold’s valued customers.

Some of you have been part of our journey for over 40 years, and for this enduring loyalty, we
are profoundly grateful. Wishing each of you, as well as Aremco, every success in your future
endeavors.

Gratefully,
Roger Young and the people of the J.H. Young Company
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